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1.  Title and description of request:

ER14001 – e-Tag Configuration for CBM Product 7-CB (Firm Capacity Benefit Margin)

Current NAESB Standards WEQ-004 Coordinate Interchange, section 004-18.1 has requirements for eTag data fields that shall be specified for the use of CBM when submitting Request for Interchange (RFI). 
2.  Recommended action:

The JESS recommends a new product code be created and implemented within the registry for 7-CB Firm Capacity Benefit Margin
3.  Rationale of subcommittee for recommending action:

The new product code will allow entities to comply with existing NAESB business practices.  WEQ-004-18.1 requires entities to use the transmission product 7-CB for the use of CBM when submitted Request for Interchange (RFI). 
4.  Description of enhancement implementation:

A new product code will be created within the registry for 7-CB.
5.  Enhancement beneficiaries:
Any entity requesting the use of the Transmission Service Provider’s CBM
6.  Perceived benefits of enhancement, if implemented: 
The new product code will allow entities required by FERC to be follow WEQ-004-18.1 to be compliant with the standard.
7.  Description of actual issue(s) enhancement will resolve, if implemented, and a characterization of the severity of issue(s), including consequences if not resolved:

If the new product code is not created in the registry, this could cause compliance issues with entities mandated by FERC to adhere to NAESB standards.
8.  Description of alternative method(s) to resolve issue(s), including rational for not choosing option:

The two alternatives are to either change the requirements of the NAESB standards or elect not to implement the new product code.  The subcommittee chose not to modify the standards because there is a business purpose for the requirement.  The subcommittee decided against not implementing the new product code because this could create compliance issues for entities mandated to follow NAESB standards.
9.  Timing deadlines associated with implementation and rationale:

As soon as possible to avoid issues with compliance to NAESB standards.
11.  Identification of testing issues and volunteers for testing:
This enhancement will not require interoperability testing before implementation.
12. Other information:

None
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